Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton

Parish Newsletter April 12th



Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls:

Dermot O'Sullivan, John Francis McNamara, Peg Horgan, Patricia (Patty) Russell, Nora Howard, James O'Brien,

May They Rest in Peace.

Cloyne Annual Diocesan Pilgrimage to Knock

Takes place this year on Sunday, May 10th. Bus leaving Most Holy Rosary Church at 6.45am. sharp. Pick up in Castlemartyr and Carrigtwohill. For further information contact Mairead Downey @ 087-9732021

The Peace of The Risen Christ

Jean Vanier, the founder of L'Arche, has written:

We must learn to rest in that peace which comes when God touches our hearts. We must know that this peace is the presence of God, that this is how God speaks to us, through this love which touches us at the core and flows through all our being and plunges us into silence. We must be open to this peace. One of the most beautiful Easter stories is where the Risen Jesus meets the two disciples on the road to Emmaas. As we remember the presence of the Risen Christ this week, we, too, can beg him to stay with us. It is a good time to reflect on where we most need love, the guidance, the encouragement of Jesus nowí After prayer, do we invite him to \pm stay with usø, it reminds us how near The Risen Christ is to us and it affirms our deep belief that we need this presence in our life.

May our experience of the Risen Lord in this Easter Season lead us to bring his glorious presence to others. *Stay with us Lord because it is almost evening and the day is nearly over.*(Luke24:29)

Ĭ

<u>Parish Website</u> ó www.midletonparish.ie <u>Parish Mobile</u> 0872468234 <u>Parish Office</u> 021 4636508 Parish Newsletter ó www.parishoffice@gmail.com <u>Opening Hours- Mon-Thurs.</u> 10.30a.m.- 1.00 p.m. Fri. 10.30 a.m. ó 12.00 p.m.

THANK YOU

To all who celebrated the Holy Week Ceremonies in Holy Rosary Parish. Very many thanks for your generous offerings for the support of the clergy.

We would like to thank especially all who help out in the Parish on a continuous basis throughout the year.

*Lectors *Ministers of the Eucharist

*Collectors *Counters

*Sacristans *Those involved in R.C.I.A

*Caretaker * Leaders of the children's Liturgy

*Altar Society *Organists and choirs

* Parish Secretary.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all the volunteers who turned up on Monday March 30^{th} , to do such a wonderful job on the cleaning and polishing of Our Church. The next cleaning day is Tuesday April 7^{th} .

The Parish of St. John The Baptist, Midleton, and Cork Cancer Research are holding a Fundraiser in the Midleton Park Hotel on Wednesday, April 15th, featuring The Arianne Singers, Boce Angelica and Special Guests,

Tickets &15.00, are available at Angela's Shop, Connolly St. and Midleton Books, Main Street.

Knock Pilgrimage

The Midleton/Knock Group will have their first pilgrimage of the season to Our Lady's Shrine, on Sunday May 3rd. Coach leaves Midleton Library at 7.00a.m. Pick up points Waterock Cross, Bus Shelter outside Carrigtwohill Community Hall. Bookings to Eily O'Sullivan, Hurley's

Supervalu, Michael Butler, Coach Hire, Rocky Road, and Noel Collins, St. Judes, St. Mary's Road.

Ennismore Retreat Centre Montenotte

Life, Love, Relationship

Using Story, Song, Film & Poetry – we explore how life in Christ is about Relationship. Wed. 15th April- Sun. 19th April. Fr. Peter Hannan SJ.

The Art of Discernment & Spiritual Awareness -2 8th April - 7.30pm

Martina Lehane Sheehan.

For bookings Ph: 021-4502520 or e-mail:

ennismore@eircom.net

Saint Vincent De Paul contact number: 086-3114512